January 18, 2018

Attendance
Dr. Jabakumar
Angie Winward 
Susan Oveson
Lisa Sudweeks
Alma Turner
Mrs.Granger
Steve Hogan
Ben Horsley 
Stephanie Harding

[bookmark: _GoBack]Absent
Heidi Livoyochi 
Ms. Dee
Mrs. Hommes
Ammon Jacobsmeyer 
Katie Martin
Jenn Hathaway 

District business- Ben Horsley and Steve Hogan came to talk about the boundary study and having our boundaries study done this year.

The district is now ready to put us on the study list but it doesn't mean there will be any action.  January is when they recommend what boundary studies they would like.  If approved, Mr. Hogan will come back to us with some numbers and figures.  In the spring (June)the board can choose to continue or end the process.  The fall includes open houses and more info to the public.  The board then approves or denies the boundary change at the end of the year.  Pop. Analysis committee.  There were waves that would be made if we did the study last year.  This year the dust has settled and the questions are not as many.

Mrs. Granger what jr. high?  Aren't Bennion and Taylorsville too full?  Mr. Hogan has been to both schools and there is room in both.  The goal is to not have split feeder schools and to have the boundaries be continuous.  

The numbers of people who want to go to Cottonwood seem to be going down in recent years and the city officials are also wanting to get our kids back into neighborhood schools.

Why was the focus on Bonneville and not Arcadia last year?  The impact would have been detrimental to that school which in turn impacted the decision to wait on the study.

Mrs. Granger - how would this affect the rebuilding schedule for the district?

Those numbers will always be changing and we have enough square footage in the district but sometimes the space is not in the right place.

Angie - would our elementary boundaries be changed?  There might be a boundary study concerning bangerter highway.

Ideal number for elementaries would be 600.  We are at 450.

Boundary study surveys are not just yes or no.  The board looks at other factors but wants to do what the community wants.

Are charter schools included?  Information is given through open houses so those who are interested will come.  All input is wanted.

Angie says it should be a community decision but her kids are going to Bonneville and are doing well there.  Her commute hasn't been bad.  

Susan is for the study
Lisa is for the school and has a child in Bennion.
Stephanie wants the study. 
Alma has had cousins go to Cottonwood and her kids are already talking about Cottonwood so she might still want to attend those schools.

If the boundary study goes through and the boundary change is approved the change will go into affect the following year unless the board delays the change for some reason.

December meeting minutes approved by Susan seconded by Lisa.

Dr. Jabakumar contacted detective Lloyd about having a study done about the intersection in front of the church.  She is still waiting for a reply.

Voting unanimous for presenting the health goal for our school to the District.

Deni Dayley, the social worker, will begin mindUP classes (10 minutes) starting Tuesday.  

MindUP.com

Mindfulness classes are going to help them understand their minds and how and why they are reacting a certain way.  

Mrs. Granger feels like her students are grasping what is being taught and her class looks forward to the next lesson.  Alma says her students are using the techniques being taught.  Lisa says it's good to give labels to their feelings.

Life touch will create a banner with our building steam logo with our customer points.  An email will be sent to cc members so they can vote on which logo they want.  Thanks Kayla!!!

Still waiting for an assessment from playworks and to see about the cost.

SLCC has some instructors that might be able to help us find volunteers.
Center for service learning - we can get on a list and tell them our needs and they can send helpers.  

Volunteers will be needed to help with the kids learning new games.  Must be background checked.  

Having helpers at recess will help kids learn inclusive games.  Susan says her kindergarteners love to play together.  Alma says some kids have trouble with asking others to play and this will help them be included and feel like they have friends.

Action item - Angie will talk to instructors at SLCC and try to get the service learning list at the school to try and get some volunteers.  

Action item - Dr. Jabakumar to add links from the Facebook page to the school website concerning mindUP classes.

Next meeting Feb. 8th @ 4:30
 Meeting adjourned 

